Minutes of the 7/18/2003 DSWG Meeting

Attendees

Floyd Trefny, Reliant

Mark Patterson, ERCOT

Henry Vadie, Reliant

Jay Zarnikau, Frontier Assoc.

Danielle Jassaud, PUC

Steve Madden, Oxy

Paul Wattles, Good Co. Assoc.

Roger Yott, Air Products and Chemicals

Ed Echole, TXU Energy

Mike Warren, Energy Transfer

Minutes of the DSWG Meeting on6/12/2003

Minutes of the 6/12/2003 DSWG meeting were approved with minor correction.

Staff Modified Competitive Solution Method

Danielle Jassaud of PUC explained Order # 22 in Project 2 which is devised to deter hockey stick bids.  Floyd Trfney of Reliant Resources expressed concerns that the ex-post nature of this mitigation technique creates uncertainty for the load (they won’t know exactly what price they would actually receive if they responded to price signals) and discourages participation.  He also referred to the monthly 20 to 40 ex post adjustment to MCPE ,although of minor magnitude, as further concern for load.  Danielle Jassaud has agreed to follow up with ERCOT the possibility of issuing ex-ante mitigated price information.

Demand Side related PRRS

Jay Zarnikau of Frontier Assoc. informed us that RMS has inquired the status of PRR on Direct Load Control which was passed on to DSWG some time ago for review.  Attendees could not confirm the exact status of the PRR and Floyd Trefny offered to review his files and determine status.  Parties discussed the original PRR 415 which failed at RMS and the new 415 that were passed through PRS and TAC, allowing ERCOT the freedom to raise the level of load participation in the reserve market to 50%.  Steve Madden of OXY offered to file comments on PRR436 on behalf of certain members of DSWG.  Henry Vadie expressed concern about the unclear status of other PRRs and offered to prepare an initial inventory of all PRRs related to demand participation.

LaaRs for Dummies

Paul Wattles of Good Co. Assoc. committed to issue the latest version within two weeks and the item will be placed on the agenda for the next DSWG for discussion and possible action.

DSWG Web Page/ ERCOT Link

Several parties expressed concern about the DSWG web page.  It has not been updated for several months and contain limited amount of expired information.  Mark Patterson of ERCOT has been posting information on a different location on the ERCOT site.  DSWG minutes of meeting and presentations made  after the Fall of 2002 are not posted anywhere.  Parties agreed that a continuously updated DSWG web page can be of significant use for load interested in participation in the market.  It would also increase DSWG credibility.  Mark Patterson of ERCOT will review both sites and will report on his findings in the next DSWG meeting.

LaaR OOMC, OOME Deployment and Payment

The proposed PRR language was reviewed.  Work will continue and new version will be discussed in the next meeting.

Next Meeting of the DSWG

Friday August 15, 2003

